Woodland Elementary

2019 – 2020
Parent Handbook

Dear Parent,

Welcome to Woodland School!  We all look forward to working with you and your children.

The staff at Woodland work hard to create a secure and enriching learning environment for all our children.  As parents, you are the most important and influential people in your child’s life.  Your support and enthusiasm for education will have a positive impact on your child well beyond the years spent at Woodland.

This handbook should answer many of your questions about school rules and procedures.  They are designed to create a safe, secure and orderly place for children to learn.  If you have any questions, do not hesitate to call.

It is my sincere hope that, together, we can create an environment that fosters the academic, social and emotional growth of all the children we serve.  Together we can help children welcome the challenges and opportunities ahead of them.

Sincerely,

Gina Terzini
Principal
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WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

VISION, MISSION & BELIEFS
Vision
The East Syracuse-Minoa Central School District will be an exemplary 21st Century learning community whose graduates are prepared to excel in a complex, interconnected, changing world.

Mission

The East Syracuse-Minoa Central School District will prepare students for the 21st Century by engaging all learners in meaningful learning experiences that meet the highest educational and ethical standards in a caring, collaborative learning community supported through partnerships with parents and families, businesses, civic organizations and higher education.

Belief Statements

We believe that:

· Each individual has dignity and worth
· The capacity to learn for each individual is boundless
· Curiosity and exploration stimulate innovation and learning
· High expectations and challenging curriculum lead to greater achievement
· Effort and perseverance are essential to achieve one’s personal best
· Positive relationships are fundamental to success and growth
· Collaboration within and among school, families and community partners is essential to meet the needs of each student

· Acceptance and mutual respect encourages students to take the risks necessary for academic and personal growth

· Education prepares students to become productive and responsible citizens who contribute to their communities

· Students need to develop their strengths, confidence and resilience to meet the challenges they will face throughout life.

Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports

We have developed five core rules:  “Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be Here, Be Ready.”  A chart on the next page gives you an overview of our positive expectations for school behavior.  
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Classroom Behavior

The classroom is the most important location in school.  The teacher is responsible for creating and maintaining an atmosphere for learning.  This can’t happen without your cooperation.  It is important, therefore, to adhere to all classroom rules and to follow the instructions and directions of your teacher.

Teachers will expect the following from you:

1. Arrive on time and in an orderly fashion.

2. Arrive with necessary books, assignment notebook, homework and other materials.

3. Positively interact with the teacher and other students.

4. Respect school property and the property of others.

5. Carefully write each day’s assignment in the assignment notebook.

If you demonstrate respect for yourself, for others and for all school personnel, you’ll have a positive classroom experience.

Conduct

At Woodland Elementary School, we believe it is the fundamental right and responsibility of each person to treat another individual with all due courtesy and respect.  This includes use of appropriate language at all times.  Guidelines for conduct include:

1. Take responsibility for your own actions.

2. There is no place for putdowns.

3. Consider others’ feelings.

4. Promote tolerance.

5. Be courteous.

6. Trust and be trusted.

7. Accept differences –commonalties.

8. Respect yourself; respect others.

9. Be a builder of community.

10. Be fair, reach out, listen and care.

[image: image1.wmf]
Dress Code

School is the students’ “work place” and their attire should reflect purposeful academic activity.  Children should be dressed comfortably for classroom and gym activities.  Sneakers are required in the gym and  are acceptable in all other locations as well.  When the weather demands boots the children need to change into their shoes or sneakers in the front hall before proceeding to class.  This helps keep our carpets clean and dry.  During hot weather,  T-shirts and long shorts are acceptable.
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No clothing or accessories should interfere with the learning process of the wearer or others in the school.  Unsuitable clothing might be, but is not limited to, that which is considered by school authorities to be unsafe, indecent, unhealthy, provocative, distracting, or immodest.  Bare midriffs, short and/or tight shorts do  not reflect 

purposeful academic activity and should be saved for playtimes outside of school.  Common sense should be the guideline for parents and students.

END OF THE DAY CHECKLIST

1. Is my desk organized and cleaned out?

2. Is the top of my desk cleared off?

3. Do I have everything I need to complete my homework?

4. Is the floor around my desk picked up?

5. Have I completed my classroom job?

6. Are all chairs up?

7. Are all my personal possessions ready to take home from school?  (coats, instruments, notes from school, lunch totes, backpacks…)

Homework

· Homework applies and reinforces skills learned in school.

· Homework completion time is approximately 10 minutes of working time per grade level.

· Studying definitions, vocabulary, spelling, reading books, newspapers, magazines and writing in journals, or book logs are part of your homework.

Teachers


       Parents
Teach and 
HOMEWORK
       Support and

Give feedback
       collaborate

Students
Complete, study

and learn

What Do Students Need To Do?

At School:

· Record completely and accurately all daily assignments.

· Make sure you understand assignments.

· Take home all materials needed.

· Learn to use your assignment notebook (3rd, 4th & 5th graders).

At Home:

· Complete assignments in the designated place during the time established by your parents.

· Do all the work on your own – try to do your best.

· Your work has to be clean and neat – take pride in it – check it over when you are finished.

· If you have problems:

· re-read the directions

· study the examples given in class and your  book

· call a classmate to clarify the directions

· ask parent for help

· Studying definitions, vocabulary, spelling is part of your homework.

· Ensure that the completed homework is placed in your book bag for the next day.
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What Will School Do?

· Provide each 3rd, 4th and 5th grade student with one assignment notebook.

· Teach students to properly use these notebooks.

· Give clear and precise directions for homework completion.

· Set guidelines for homework expectations and consequences for not meeting them.

· Give feedback to the student following the completion of the homework.

· Keep parents informed about the student’s homework status.

· Offer parents information on how to support their children with school work.

What Can Parents Do?

· Designate a quiet, clean and well-lit area for homework.

· Equip this location with supplies such as:  pencils, pen markers, crayons, erasers, ruler, compass, protractor, scissors, pencil sharpener and calculator.  Replenish when needed.

· Establish a daily homework routine:

1. Check the assignment notebook.

2. Set a specific time and place for homework.

3. See that the homework has been completed to the highest expectation.

4. Have your child show you the packed school bag.

· Offer your assistance when needed:

1. Re-read directions.

2. Discuss the topic, vocabulary, etc.

3. Give suggestions that help your child start.

4. Don’t do homework for them, just guide them.

5. Alert the teacher through a note if the homework was too difficult.

Academic Integrity

Academic integrity or honesty refers to the proper decisions students should make when faced with the opportunities to cheat, copy or represent the work of others as their own.

What are the benefits of academic honesty?

· It teaches students to manage, prioritize and organize tasks efficiently.

· It proves knowledge and skills that cannot be gained through cheating.

· It promotes self-confidence, self-esteem and pride.

· It promotes life-long ethics.

When might a student’s academic integrity be tested?

Because all students will encounter situations where cheating appears to be an attractive alternative, this section attempts to explain acceptable standards for academic integrity.  Some situations similar to those students might encounter are presented below.  An explanation of acceptable and unacceptable conduct follows.  We urge parents and students to read this section and discuss the importance of choosing behaviors that enhance, not damage, one’s academic integrity.

Participation in Group Work

Examples where a student chooses to demonstrate academic integrity:

· A teacher assigns a group project and the work submitted reflects a group effort.

· A teacher assigns an individual project.  Several students work together to generate general ideas, but each completes and submits an individual project.
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Examples where a student chooses to be academically dishonest

· A teacher assigns an individual project.  Several students work together to complete the project.  Each student then makes minor modifications to make it look as though the work was individually done.

Using Resource Materials

An example where a student chooses to demonstrate academic integrity:

· A student asked to research and prepare a report, researches from three books and the encyclopedia.  When quotes are used from each, the sources are cited.

Examples where a student chooses to be academically dishonest:

· When asked to research a topic and present a report, a student copies entire sections of the encyclopedia or internet document..

· When asked to research a topic and present a report, a student gets five books and copies sections from each to create the report without citing quotes or indicating references.

Getting Help With Work

Examples where a student chooses to demonstrate academic integrity:

· A student borrows another student’s notes to prepare for a test.

· A student explains example problems from mathematics class to another student.

Examples where a student chooses to be academically dishonest:

· A student is having trouble with math.  A older sister does all the even “problems” as examples.  The sibling does the odd problems.

· A student has to do a report on Japan and finds one an older brother did two years ago.  The student uses most of the content of the old report for his/her project.

· A student loans his homework to a friend to use.

· A student tells a friend in a later class what items are on the test.

Other Forms of Academic Dishonesty

· Copying stories directly from movies or television programs.

· Turning in music lyrics as original poetry.

· Submitting purchased written work as one’s own.

· Copying work to submit as one’s own without the author’s permission.

· Downloading material verbatim omitting the on-line service.

BE SAFE

BE RESPECTFUL

BE RESPONSIBLE

BE HERE

BE READY
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FACULTY AND STAFF

Gina Terzini


Principal



Main Office

Karen Barbuto


Secretary to the Principal

Main Office

Christine Gabriel

School Nurse



Room 102

Carrie Mulcahey

School Psychologist


Room 145
Shelly Chizzonite

Counselor



Room 111

Lori Beeman


Kindergarten



Room 124
Katrina Gardner

Kindergarten



Room 122
Catherine Walsh

Kindergarten



Room 120

Leslie Brower


Grade 1



Room 118

Jennifer Frasier

Grade 1



Room 125
Melissa Ferrara

Grade 1



Room 119

Theresa Cronk


Grade 2



Room 139
Karen Dooling


Grade 2



Room 140
Tennille Page


Grade 2



Room 141
Kayla Gallipeau

Grade 3



Room 144

Elizabeth Mossovitz

Grade 3



Room 143
Emily Zirilli


Grade 3



Room 142

Eileen Christopher

Grade 4



Room 130

Lori Greabell


Grade 4



Room 132
Tammy Hogan

Grade 4



Room 131
Alexandra Anderko

Grade 5



Room 134
Darren Kupinsky

Grade 5



Room 133
Kelly Spagnoletti

Grade 5



Room 135

Kali Burke


Art




Room 146

Annmarie Gregory

Vocal Music



Room 126

Lorien Beaulieu

Band Instructor


Room 113
Christina Fahey

Inquirer Support Teacher

Room 128
Paul Manfredo


Physical Education


Room 109

Lucia Meola


Physical Education


Room 109


Sara Kagan


ENL Teacher



Room 136

Catherine Petrocci

ENL Teacher



Room 136
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Sarah Casey


Librarian



Room 147

Michelle Corbett

Teacher Aide



Room 101

Sarah Sabin


Teacher Aide



Room 124
Jade Merkel


Teacher Aide



Room 120
Meghan Keach

Teacher Aide



Room 122
Kim Lowe


Speech/Language Pathologist

Room 111
Maria Bomasuto

Special Education Teacher

Room 138
Jill Valente


Special Education Teacher

Room 138
Tammy Breclaw

Teaching Assistant


Room 141
Lori Kindon


Teaching Assistant


Room 120
Cathy Lillo


Teaching Assistant


Room 141
Paula Marquart

Teaching Assistant


Room 143
Kathy Mungo


Teaching Assistant


Room 120
Nancy Nash


Teaching Assistant


Room 143
Stacie Wall


Teaching Assistant


Room 124
Karen Evertz


Occupational Therapist

Room 109

Cathy Emery


Physical Therapist


Room 109

Shannon Manfredo

Reading



Room 123
Debbie Moriarity

Reading



Room 123
Karen Menendez

Reading 



Room 121
Rita Rainone


T.A. Literacy



Room 121

Tom Gormon


Head Custodian


Room 108

John Hudson


Custodian



Room 108

Mark Palen


Custodian



Room 108
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POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Attendance

Regular attendance is essential if your children are to derive the maximum benefit from their education.  Your insistence on regular attendance and your efforts not to schedule appointments and vacations on school attendance days sends an important message about the value you place on education.  Only keep your child home if he or she has symptoms of fever, nausea/vomitting, sore throat, chills, flushed face, or skin rash.  Please call the School Nurse at 434-3441 if child is absent.  If your child has been sick or is late, send him or her to school with a note explaining the reason for his or her absence on the day the child returns to school.  Please state the child’s name, date(s) or absence, and reason for the absence.   BE AWARE THAT NOT ALL WRITTEN EXCUSES CHANGE AN UNEXCUSED ABSENCE OR TARDY TO AN EXCUSED ONE.

All notes for absences or tardiness must include the following information:

1. student name

2. date(s) of absence(s)

3. reason(s) for absence(s)

4. doctor/agency’s name and telephone number (if appropriate)

5. parent/guardian signature and home or work telephone number for verification

All notes must be returned within ten (10) school days of the student’s absence or tardy.  After ten days, notes will not be accepted and the absence or tardy will remain unexcused.

Prolonged Absences

The school nurse’s telephone number is 434-3441.  The school nurse should be notified if a child will be absent for a long time.  If in doubt, check with your physician.  The school likes to be aware of communicable diseases to protect other students; should you suspect one of these diseases, contact your physician.  School nurses do not diagnose and sending an ill child to school exposes other children.

School Visitors and Volunteers

All parents and other school visitors must report to the office to sign in and wear a name tag while in the building.  We use a single entry for visitors to the building.  The west door by the front entrance is used for parents and visitors throughout the day.  The other front doors are unlocked only during bus arrival and pick up.  All visitors, including parent volunteers, must report to the office and sign in.   Classroom visits and volunteering in the classroom, library or cafeteria should be scheduled in advance.

Making up Work When A Child is Absent

If your child is too ill to be in school, he or she is probably too ill to do schoolwork at home.  Teachers will usually help a child who is out a day or two to “catch up” with essentials when the child returns to school.
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If your child is out longer and is well enough for school work but will not be out long enough to require home-bound instruction, you may request work that you will arrange to pick up the day following your request.  We cannot interrupt a teacher’s class to get together materials and prepare assignments when parents appear at the office and request to take it home immediately.  Many teachers have no planning time (free from children) between a parent’s request and the end of the school day, so please give us one day’s notice.

Birthday Party Invitation Policy

No birthday invitations should be distributed at school.  If you request, we will share the names and addresses of students in your child’s classroom, if their parents have given us permission.  Please check with the office for names and addresses.  All birthday snacks have to be store bought, may not be homemade.
Games, Toys and Cell Phones 

Children should not bring games, toys, game boys or other electronic devises or cards to school.  If you have provided your child with a cell phone it needs to be shut off and stored in your child’s backpack during the school day.  Teachers and cafeterial supervisors will provide games and toys as appropriate.

Family Emergency Plan

Parents are requested to complete an annual record (revised as necessary) listing the parents’ names, home address, home telephone number, place of employment and telephone number, name and telephone number of family physician and at least two names, addresses and telephone numbers of individuals who may be contacted if the parents are impossible to contact.  The school nurse keeps this record and uses it when your child gets sick in school.

Dispensing Medication

Complete a new Authorization for Dispensing Medication each year and whenever the physician changes the prescription.

REMEMBER:  No medication can be given by school personnel unless it is brought to school by a parent or responsible adult.  No medication, either prescription or non-prescription can be administered in school without a doctors written permission.

Morning drop-off – If you drive your child to school you must enter the parking lot from Nature Trail Drive and drop your child off on the sidewalk so your child can safely enter through the door closest to the delivery entry.  This door will be available for drop-off between 7:35 and 7:55 a.m.  After 7:55 a.m. you need to use the front entrance.  Children who arrive after 8:00 a.m. must report to the office for a tardy slip.  If you are coming into the building with your child you should park in the lot, walk to the front entrance and enter through the visitors’ door, sign in an receive a visitors pass.  Do not pull into the small parking area by the dumpster.  These spots are reserved for foot and package deliveries and parking for the principal, secretary and head custodian.
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Pick up during the day or at dismissal – Park in the lot, walk to the front of the building and enter through the visitors’ door.  Your child will be called to the office to meet you.

Request for Early Dismissal

When a student is to be excused earlier than regular dismissal time, a parent or guardian must send a written request to the classroom teacher stating the reason, time and the name of the adult who will come to school for the child.

At the time requested, the parent or guardian must come to the office and sign the student out.  The child will be called to the office upon your arrival.  Adults picking up children will be asked for identification if we do not recognize the adult.

If the child returns to school before the end of the day, the parent or guardian is to bring the child to the school office and sign him/her in.

Permanent Withdrawal Procedure

Please visit the office before your child’s last day of school.  This will help us in forwarding your childs records to their new school. 

Sexual Harassment Policy

It is the policy of the East Syracuse-Minoa Central School District that all students and employees have the right to be free from all forms of sex discrimination, including sexual harassment.  Any allegation that a student has been sexually harassed will be fully investigated.  If the allegations are determined to be valid, appropriate discipline will be imposed.

Sexual harassment may occur in a number of ways including (1) verbal or physical conduct of a sexual nature;  (2) situations where a student’s submission to or rejection of such conduct becomes a basis for academic decisions affecting the student and/or impacts on the learning environment; or (3) when such conduct creates a hostile, intimidating or offensive learning 

environment.  Any student who believes he or she has been subjected to sexual harassment should immediately report the incident(s) to the building principal so that the matter may be investigated and the student’s welfare protected.  All information gathered during an investigation will be kept confidential to the fullest extent permitted by law.

Bus Transportation

Have your child ready at the bus stop five minutes before your designated pick up time.  Always stress proper bus behavior and safety.

Parent/Guardian Transport

If your child does not take the bus, make sure he or she arrives between 7:35 A.M. and 7:55 A.M.  There is no supervision prior to 7:35 A.M. and children are not be unsupervised in school.

Please follow the procedure below when driving your child to school:

Enter the teachers’ parking lot and circle around.

11
Drop children off at the sidewalk near the dumpster between 7:35 and 7:55 A.M.  Please note (*) on school map at the end of this handbook.

If you are coming in the building with your child please park in lot or inner circle.  You must sign in and wear a name tag if you walk your child to class.

Children arriving after 8:00 A.M. must use the visitor’s door at the main entrance and stop in the office for attendance.

If you visit during the day, park in the inner circle and use the visitors door at the main entrance and report directly to the office.

Transportation Safety and Discipline

Students must follow these safety rules or be subject to disciplinary action:

1. Keep all parts of your body in the bus.

2. Do not throw anything on the bus.

3. Do not transport sharp or glass objects.

4. Do not transport anything larger than that which can fit in your lap.

5. Remain seated while the bus is moving.

6. Keep hands and feet to yourself.

7. Talk quietly and politely with your seat mates.

8. Obey the driver’s instructions.

Teachers and parents should help children understand the standards of bus discipline as well as the reasons for these regulations.  Calm, courteous bus behavior allows the driver to focus on the road.  Inappropriate behavior creates distractions which could lead to an accident.  Children who misbehave on the bus receive a “write-up.”  Penalties for inappropriate behavior may include a warning, limited or total suspension from the bus.  In extreme cases a suspension may be immediate and/or require a Superintendent’s hearing.  The principal will notify parents of students who are suspended.

Bus Notes

Children are not permitted to ride any bus different from the assigned one except in verified emergencies.  The parent should write a letter which the child should bring to the office first thing in the morning.  If an emergency occurs during the day you should notify the office so that a bus pass can be given to your child.

If you make definite plans to pick up your child after school, this request must be in writing.  Do not send anyone new to pick up your child unless you notify the office in writing.  This is to insure your child’s safety.  You may be asked to show identification if we do not know you.

Temporary School Closing

WSYR (570 AM), WHEN (620 AM), WSTM (TV-3), WTVH (TV-5), WIXT (TV-9), WAQX (95X FM) and WEZG (100.9 FM) will announce school closing caused by adverse weather or other emergencies.  Listen to the radio on bad-weather days since phone lines are likely to be tied up at the school.
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Special Transportation Requests

Working parents who wish children transported to and from a babysitter are accommodated by the transportation department under guidelines of a Board of Education Policy #35451 which states:

1. Long-term exceptions:  Requests for transportation to and from an address other than the home address must be applied for in writing by the parent or legal guardian submitted not later than the first day of April preceding the next school year, provided, however a parent or guardian of a child not residing in the district on such date shall submit a written request within thirty days after establishing residence in the district.  All requests are to be sent to the Director of Transportation who will approve/disapprove the request based on the following:
a. consistent A.M. and consistent P.M. stops, Monday through Friday, for the entire school year

b. no route changes nor added bus stops are required if request is past August 1,

AND, under an amendment of law (Chapter 665 of the laws of 1990 amending paragraph E of subdivision 1 of section 3635 of State Education Law) which took effect July 1, 1991, the East Syracuse-Minoa Board of Education agrees to adopt alternative transportation, to wit, transportation to child care locations, provided that it is understood that the furnishing of transportation pursuant to the amended law limits the provision of such transportation to child care locations located within the attendance zone of the school the child attends and to child day care centers and school age child care programs licensed or registered pursuant to section 390 of the social services law located anywhere within the school district.
2. Short-term exceptions.  Requests for transportation to and from an address other than the home address may be approved by the principal and the Director of Transportation on a short-term or temporary basis for verified hardship, e.g., hospitalization of a parent.  Each request shall be for a period of two weeks or less.  After two weeks, parent or guardian must submit another request by the last day of the prior request.  Approval of such requests is dependent upon meeting conditions (a) no bus route change is required; (b) no added bus stop is required; (c) no change of attendance boundaries is required.  The Director of Transportation may deviate from these conditions as required.

At Woodland, we supervise transportation very closely.  Please bear with us when we request everything in writing from you.  We can not take your child’s word on these matters since the safety risk is too great.

Special Events

You will receive a permission slip for field trips and photographs at the beginning of the year.  Your child’s teacher will send home a notice about the specifics of each trip.  This will include information about volunteering to chaperone.
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Breakfast/Lunch Program

Students may bring lunch from home or purchase hot lunch.  Those who bring lunch may purchase milk and/or ice cream to supplement their meal.

Milk

$.65
Ice Cream
$.85 - $1.25
The menu is published by the district and sent home with your child.

Lunch

Free


Breakfast
Free
Please make check out to ES-M Food Service for ice cream or snacks.   If you have any questions, call 434-3304.

Snacks and Parties

Your child’s teacher will inform you about the timing of classroom celebrations.  We cannot pass food to others that does not meet Federal dietary guidelines, so celebrations will focus on games and activities.

Children must bring their own snacks from home on a daily basis and are not allowed to share them with other children.  Please choose healthy snacks such as fruit, vegetables, whole grain crackers and cheese or low fat breakfast bars and the like.

Homework

An important “homework” assignment for parents during the elementary years is to establish a family ritual of reading regularly to and with your child.  Go to the library together.  Include books as part of gift giving occasions such as birthdays and Christmas.  If you establish a regular pattern of reading at home you will increase the probability of your child’s school success immeasurably.  In addition, you will create loving memories of warm and caring moments with mom and dad.
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Research has shown that regular homework improves the probability that children will be successful in school.  Our homework policy is 10 minutes per grade times the grade your child is in Monday through Thursday of each week.  For example, Third grade would be 30 minutes each night – 10 minutes x 3rd grade = 30 minutes.  Kindergarten and 1st would be 10 minutes each night.  

Your classroom teacher will inform you and your child about his/her specific homework assignments.  These might include (but are not limited to), completion of work assigned in class, projects involving parents or other members of the family, reviewing material for a test, writing a first draft or rewriting a specific piece for publication, practicing spelling words or math facts, reading and keeping logs.

Visitors

We do not permit children to bring friends or relatives from other schools to spend the day.  School insurance does not cover children who are not enrolled.
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PARENT CONFERENCES

Individual Parent-Teacher Conferences are scheduled every fall.  You will be notified by your child’s teacher of the date and time of your appointment; call the teacher if you need to change the time.  Additional conferences before or after school or phone conference requests as needed.

Parent Conferences  – Dismissal at 11:00

Wednesday, October 9, 2019


Tuesday, October 22, 2019

Thursday, October 32, 2019
Report cards are issued four times each year for students in grades K-5.  The report card for the first marking period is distributed at the parent/teacher conference.

MARKING PERIOD ENDS



REPORT CARDS
Friday, November 8, 2019
Friday, November 15, 2019
Friday, January 24, 2020
Friday, January 31, 2020
Friday, April 3, 2020
Friday, April 17, 2020
Final Report Card – Last Day of School
June 2019
Parental support is an essential ingredient in student’s school success.  Participation in parent conferences, attendance at school functions, reviewing school work, reading aloud to your child on a regular basis, making sure your child gets enough sleep and making efforts to schedule appointments and vacations when school is not in session tell your child that you value his/her education.

Many teachers welcome parental participation in certain activities, and parents can often help on field trips.  If you are interested in volunteering or visiting your child’s classrooms please make arrangements with your child’s teacher.  While parents are always welcome, there are times, such as during unit testing, when visitors would be a disruption.  As a courtesy, please arrange your visit in advance with the teacher.

When you do visit the school to volunteer or meet with the teacher, please report to the office first and sign the visitors’ log and receive a name tag.

You will receive information about the school district and your child’s school in the district Bulletin and Calendar which are mailed to your home, in bulletins and newsletters prepared by the school.
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SUPPORT SERVICES

Reading

Certified reading teachers provide Academic Intervention Services (AIS) to selected students in small groups throughout the grades.  Services may occur by “pushing into” a classroom or in a “pull-out” model which means that small groups of children come to the reading room for services.  They assist the principal in placement decisions and the overall management of the reading program.

Math

The Math Specialist provides diagnostic testing, works with individuals or small groups of students as needed, provides classroom teacher inservice and trains and supervises parent volunteers who tutor students in basic mathematical concepts.

Committee on Special Education (CSE)

A continuum of special education services is available for children at Woodland who have been designated “educationally handicapped” by the Committee on Special Education (CSE).  The CSE is a group of individuals who are responsible for testing students suspected of having a handicapping condition and arranging for programming to occur which will meet the student’s individual needs.  Once a child is eligible to receive special education services, the CSE periodically (at least once per year) reviews the program offered to the student with a handicapping condition and makes adjustments whenever necessary.  Every three years complete re-testing is conducted on students receiving special education to insure the appropriateness of the special education instruction and related services being offered to that child.

Handicapping Conditions

The Regulations of the Commissioner of Education determine who is eligible to receive special education services and define the process by which this decision making shall occur.  Currently in New York State, there exist eleven “handicapping conditions” which cause a child to be eligible for special education:  Autistic, Emotionally Disturbed, Learning Disabled, Mentally Retarded, Deaf, Hard of Hearing, Speech-impaired, Visually Impaired, Orthopedically Impaired, Other health-impaired and Multiple Handicapped.  All of these handicapping conditions are educationally-related, which means that the student who is referred to the CSE as a child with a possible handicapping condition must display certain symptoms or deficits to the extent that they adversely affect the child’s educational performance in the classroom setting.
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Related Services

A Related Service is one of the support services (such as Speech/Language Therapy, Occupational Therapy, Physical Therapy and Adaptive Physical Education) which are offered either alone, or in conjunction with other special educational services (such as Resource Room or Special Class instruction) so that the student may benefit from his or her educational program.  Related services shall be recommended by the Committee on Special Education to meet specific needs of a pupil with a handicapping condition as described above.  It is possible to receive more than one related service at any given time.  The critical concern, however, is that they are provided for educational rather than solely clinical reasons.
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PARENT/TEACHER ORGANIZATION

The Woodland PTO enhances our academic program with special events and performances that enrich the education of our children, and social events which make for wonderful memories of the elementary school years.  Because the agenda for the PTO is large, it is necessary to have much parent cooperation.  You are all warmly welcomed to become a part of this organization.  It is a personally rewarding group to belong to in several ways.  PTO gives parents an opportunity to make new friends and acquaintances in the community, it provides an opportunity to become more intimately acquainted with your child’s school life and it provides the additional involvement with your child’s schooling which research has demonstrated increases student achievement and school adjustment.

PTO Meeting Dates
September 11, 2019
November 6,  2019
January 22, 2020
March 4, 2020
May 13, 2020

PTO VOLUNTEERS
President – Lora Davis
Jade Mertel – Vice President

Leadership Member – Erin Pease, Megan Riccardi, Karen DiNatale, Wendy Whigham-Maida
A sample of PTO Activities:

Book Fairs




Food Drives

Fundraisers




Guest Storytellers, Plays, Magicians, etc.

School Pictures



Reading Incentive Program
Bingo Night




Box Tops for Education
All pictures will be ready before Christmas, with the possible exception of retakes and absentees, which we cannot guarantee.  Profits go to the PTO
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A FINAL WORD

If parents discuss school in a friendly manner, children will feel that it is a happy place and will look forward to attending school.  Your acceptance and praise for things your child makes and does at school is extremely important.  Pay careful attention to school notices and school work he or she brings home.  Remember each day to have a positive attitude and give your support.

Children Learn What They Live

If a child lives with criticism, he learns to condemn.

If a child lives with hostility, he learns to fight.

If a child lives with ridicule, he learns to be shy.

If a child lives with shame, he learns to feel guilty.

If a child lives with tolerance, he learns to be patient.

If a child lives with praise, he learns to appreciate

If a child lives with fairness, he learns justice.

If a child lives with security, he learns to have faith.

If a child lives with approval, he learns to like himself.

If a child lives with acceptance and friendship, he learns 





To find love in the world
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